
12 Oaks Annual HOA Board Meeting  
(December 2024) 

12/09/024 
Attendance  Yes / No 
Kenny Stout  Yes/No 
Brian Anderson  Yes/No                                        Meeting commenced: 
Mike O’Neill  Yes/No 
James Hamilton  Yes/No 
Jack Catlin  Yes/No 
Brian Sanders  Yes/No 
Steve Puccini                    Yes/No 
Mike Kaufman  Yes/No 
Raymon Whittington Yes/No 

Agenda items 
 
Front Entrance Lights – Thank You and appreciation to Steve Puccini!!! 

 A sincere thank you to the members who worked on the front entrance updates! 
o The Board has received feedback that the front entrance Christmas lights are 

“Stunning!” 
 

Financial Update 
o Considerable discussion surrounding the unmet needs and the impact of inflation 

going forward. 
o It was estimated that there will be $13,000 available from the 2024 HOA dues which 

should cover fixed expenses until 2025 HOA dues due date in March. 
 

 



 
Previously Discussed Aspirations & Proposed 2025 Projects 

o Additional Aspirations were discussed 
 Provide electric power for the Back Entrance 
 Software upgrades for the front wall cameras 
 License plate camera for front wall  
 Electronic sign that provides information on both front and back sides 
 Landscaping for the islands 

 
  Original Aspirations and Projects for consideration for 2025. 

 Front Entrance electronic sign – Both sides 
o It was determined that the contact for the current sign updates is Sharon Foley and a 

number to obtain updates is 502-641-7413 
 Repair the back of the Front Entrance sign 
 Additional funds to replace dead landscaping 
 Section 5 Bridge wall 
 Replace light poles 
 Back entrance Power Meter and aesthetics 
 Light poles for Neighborhood Watch Signs 
 Speed Bumps 
 Web Site Update-COMPLETED 
   

2025 HOA Dues Discussion and Recommendation for a Vote 
 Discussion on 2025 HOA Dues 

o After considerable discussion on 2025 needs, Brian Anderson moved that HOA 
annual dues be increased from $265 to $325.  James Hamilton seconded the $60 
increase. 

o A Board vote was taken.  The results were unanimous for the increase to $325 annual 
dues amount. 

o The Board agreed that the 2025 Dues letters would be mailed in January with a due 
by date of March 31, 2025. 

o The possibility of having standing meetings was discussed.  It was determined that a 
conference phone would be needed before standing meetings could be held.  Jack 
agreed to look into conference phone pricing. 



  
Follow Up Items 

Follow up - Owners Responsibilities – Dogs/Leash/Invisible Fences 
 Mike Kaufman will place an update to the Facebook page with a link to the city ordnance 

o It was determined that Brian Sanders is the Facebook page Admin.  Anyone can 
update but Brian is the Admin. 

 
Follow up -Playground Update 

 The Grates need to be place to call this 100% complete. 
o The metal grates need to be put in place 

 
Follow up - Landscape Update 

 Weed issue discussions with the contractor are in progress. 
 
Complaints Since Last Meeting  
 

o No new complains since the last meeting 
 
Public Discussion Items 

o None 
 
Executive Session: Held 


